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Message from the President 
 
by Mike Fowler 
 
It has been a productive month 
on a personal level. Running 
boards and splash aprons for 
our ‘31 Roadster, ordered in 
March, arrived last week. 

It looks like a good turnout for the Azalea Trace event this com-
ing weekend. I appreciate your support and participation. 

We discussed combining the next tech session at Jim & 
Yvonne Quinlan’s with a  Gulf Coast Model ‘A’  Club meeting. 
Plenty of space for social distancing at Jim’s, and we are long 
overdue. Hope to see you there on May 22nd at 11AM. 

Mike Fowler 
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Thank you to Nancy and Terry Pampel for printing and mailing the newsletter to several people who 

do not have an email account. 
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Club Meeting combined with Garage Meet   

Saturday,  May 22, 2021 at 11 AM  

“Restore your Car’s Finish” by John Bright 

As many of us have had the opportunity to get the vaccine and things are starting to get back to normal, we 

recognize the need to re-organize the club and get back to having regular meetings.  However, we need to 

find a proper meeting place that is central to the membership of the club.  A high percentage of clubs out 

there have meetings that are not hosted in a restaurant.  This makes it easier to find a hall or meeting room 

without needing to coordinate with a restaurant.  This is just another option. 

 

We need ALL members to pitch in and bring some solid suggestions of where we can resume meetings 

centrally located between Mobile and Pensacola.  This month we will host the Club Meeting with the 

Garage Meet to build a plan for our club’s future.  BRING YOUR SUGGESTIONS AND IDEAS !!!  Don’t 

assume that someone else will do it.  We need solid ideas to move ahead. 

The Meeting and Garage Meet is at 9195 Clarke Ridge Rd. in Foley Saturday May 22 at 11 AM.   Please 

bring a folding chair as this is just a temporary meeting place until we find a permanent location.  After the 

club meeting John Bright will give a talk and demonstrate how to restore your car’s finish using clay and 

other restorative techniques.  Members are encouraged to bring a snack or refreshments to share during the 

meeting if they wish. 

 

If you have any questions contact Jim Quinlan at (727) 265 0381  

 

If you cannot make the meeting and have suggestions, please contact one of 

the club officers to let them know.  Thank you and hope to see you there. 
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Tech Day / Garage Meet Wednesday April 14, 2021 

 

This Garage Meet was held despite the wet rainy weather.  Terry Pampel drove his Model ‘A’ in the rain 

which is commendable because these old cars were meant to be driven … even in the rain.  Other than open 

cars with side curtains, there’s really no reason why a Model ‘A’ can’t be used on a rainy day.  

 

A few people showed up and we had several Model ‘A’ discussions but didn’t get into any real projects 

related to Model ‘A’s per se.   

Bullet hole in Terry’s  grill possibly  22 

cal from many years ago 
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Saturday May 1 9AM Derby Day event Azalea Trace, Fl  
Details about the event at the bottom of this page. 

 

 

 

 

Saturday May 22 Saturday at 11AM  
CLUB MEETING /Garage Meet.   

For details, see Page 2 of this newsletter 

  

Saturday Jun 12, 6:00 AM – 3:00 PM Swap Meet in 

Shorter Alabama.  Moore & Davis Nursery, 13804 US-80, 

Shorter, AL 36075   

CAFMAC Central Alabama Model ‘A’ Ford Club    

From I-85 South: Take Exit 22 (Shorter), onto 80 east 

continue 3.5 miles to the Moore 

Davis Nursery located on the left. 

For more info (334) 312-3029 or 

paulmajerick@aol.com 

 

- - - 

For a comprehensive list of car shows in our area, 

here’s a link to the Gearjammers website with them 

listed: https://bamagearjammers.com/events.html 

- - - 

 

Pensacola and Mobile Restaurant Breakfasts might 

soon resume.  Bring suggestions for breakfast 

locations to this month’s meeting. 

 16 Ron & Bunny Cummins 

 28 Ray & Katherine Harper 

29 Foy Bobo  

May 

Anniversaries 

If your birthday or anniversary doesn’t appear and it should, please notify the editor so we can update our list, thanks 

The Azalea Trace Event Saturday May 1st 2021. 

We will arrive at 9:30am to set up a “static display” in the Administration building parking lot. 

This will allow the residents a central location to view out cars, take pictures of the cars and the JR ladies that are dressing 

up for the occasion. There seems to be a high level of interest in our participation in their Derby Days! 

We are invited to lunch at 12:00 and can head home after that. 

The address of the campus is 10100 Hillview Drive. It is located off of University Parkway just north of Highway 90A (Nine 

Mile Road). The Administration Building is to the left after coming through the main entrance, and will be on the right about 

a quarter if a mile. 

MAKE SURE YOU HAVE YOUR COVID VACCINATION PROOF CARDS as they are required by Azalea Trace manage-

ment and will be checked at the gate. 

https://bamagearjammers.com/events.html
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Happenings of 
the Gulf Coast 
Model ‘A’ Club  

 

Doug Wolbert recently delivered a fresh 

load of cow manure in his 1928 AA Truck for 

compost to Jim Quinlan for their gardens.  It’s 

pretty cool having a working 1928 AA Dump 

truck in the area.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Got a new Model ‘A’?  Starting a new project or making 

progress on your current one? Anything interesting in your 

world that you want to share with the club?  Gulf Coast 

Model ‘A’ members want to know.  Send news and/or pic-

tures to the editor at  tap5s@yahoo.com .   

Thank you !!!  

This from long time GCMAC member Larry Nelson : 

I would like to send a message out to our members. I had 

a complete brake job done (of his 2000 Ford F150)at the 

Mavis Discount tires in Theodore Al .long story short. 

when they replaced the rotors they did not repack the 

bearings, used the old seals and then cross threaded the 

spindle nut so it do not set properly . I took the pick up 

back to the shop because I heard a noise coming from the 

wheel. The shop manager drove the truck came back said 

the brakes were fine. left their shop my truck drove all over 

the road I took to other shop, wheel almost came off the 

truck. they had to replace the spindle knuckle bearings 

and all parts. Mavis refuse to repay from my service  just 

pay for the cost for their service.   Larry Nelson 

Welcome to new Gulf Coast Model ‘A’ Members Allen 

and Sabine Braddy !  They own a 1929 Model ‘AA’ 

Stake Truck and live in Milton, Fl.  They joined due to the 

encouragement of several GCMAC club members. Allen 

reports His AA Truck was purchased by his great grand-

father in April 1930 in Sycamore, Ga.  

 “I'm the 4th generation owner, it has never been owned 

outside our family. “ 

“It's a farm vehicle so it doesn't go too fast. Only drive on 

streets for parades. Top speed 35mph. Only changes 

were made were the fenders as they were too far gone to 

be salvaged. Still running a 6 volt system. “ 

Despite the threat of severe weather, the joint DSR/ Model 

‘T’ / GCMAC tour from Mobile to the Gulf Coast Zoo  on 

April 24 went off well with 34 people in Attendance.  Plus 

the weather wasn’t nearly as bad as was predicted.   

 

Thank you to John and Debra Bright for planning this event. 
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Walt Fuller is looking into 

ordering magnetic signs with 

the Gulf Coast Model ‘A’ Club logo (see 

Clyde Anderson’s car in the picture).   

 

The signs will come as a pair and it was 

explained to me that these signs are used 

during club tours or events to advertise the 

existence of our club.  After Walt gets a 

count of how many he needs to order, he will 

be able to get a quote and let you know the 

cost.   

Please give Walt a call ASAP  if you’re 

interested in ordering a pair at (251) 716-

8678. 

 
So you’re out cruising with friends in your Model ‘A’.  After going into town to stop at 

the local soda fountain you discover your Model ’A’ won’t start.  Your first thoughts are to check that the car is 

getting fuel.  Then you confirm you have spark to the plugs and the timing looks right.   

 

Once it’s determined that these are not the 

culprit, the head scratching begins and you 

might be tempted to go back into the soda 

fountain for another refreshment while trying 

to solve this puzzle.   

 

Fortunately this good You Tube video may 

have the solution.  It will open your eyes to 

another less obvious reason why a Model ‘A’ 

sometimes won’t start.   

 

And you’ll also learn about something simple 

you probably should inspect on your Model 

‘A’s in the future.   

 

Click Here  https://

youtu.be/z4F0zx012qs 

to see the youtube 

video. 

 

https://youtu.be/z4F0zx012qs
https://youtu.be/z4F0zx012qs
https://youtu.be/z4F0zx012qs
https://youtu.be/z4F0zx012qs
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2021 MAFCA National Tour in New 
Hampshire 

June 20-25, 2021 

Update 2/9/2021—Due to COVID If you are not from New England 
you must self quarantine in New Hampshire upon arrival unless 
you have been vaccinated at least 14 days prior to arrival.  

 Additionally the farewell dinner 
and the welcome dinner are 
cancelled.  They are working 
on doing some sort of alterna-
tive welcome event.  Masks are 
mandatory as well as social 
distancing and symptom 
checks.   
 

This is the latest document 
that tells how these restrictions may affect you.  Click here to 
see the document    
 
Walt and Martha Fuller are registered and planning on attending 
this event. Anyone wanting to caravan to the event might want to 
give them a call. 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION  

Click the following link:   https://www.2021mafcanationaltour.com 

Another Model ‘A’ touring event that is approximately an eight hour drive from our area is the 58th Annual 

Texas Tour 2021 in Longview Texas.  This looks to be a fun event.   Jim & Yvonne Quinlan are registered. 

For registration information go to:  TexasTour2021.com or Click on the picture below: 

 

https://www.mafca.com/documents/NEWS/2021_Nat_Tour_Update_2021-02.pdf
https://www.mafca.com/documents/NEWS/2021_Nat_Tour_Update_2021-02.pdf
https://www.2021mafcanationaltour.com
https://www.2021mafcanationaltour.com/
https://www.2021mafcanationaltour.com/
TexasTour2021.com
http://texastour2021.com/
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Model ’A’ Engine for Sale 

 

Contact  Ron Cummins  850-384-8024  

Have parts you want to sell?  Need a certain part 

for your restoration?  Submit your want ad and 

we’ll run it in the newsletter for approximately 3 

months.   

 

Email your ad and any photos to Jim at    

tap5s@yahoo.com 

 

Wanted- worn out / junk Model ‘A’ Body Pieces/Frame/Steering 

Wheel etc. for Model ‘A’ Yard Art project.      

Contact Jim (727) 265 0381 or tap5s@yahoo.com  

 

—————————————— 
 

Wanted Cowl Lights for 28 Slant windshield Sedan   

Contact Austin Wall (251) 978 2695 

Bonnie and Clyde 

19” New tan Tire Cover with Ford 

emblem.  $25.00    

I also have a second tan tire cover 

with Ford emblem that is like new but 

slightly trimmed for $15.00. 

 

Contact Jim Quinlan (727) 265-0381 

1929 Model A Tudor For Sale 

$18,000 OBO  

 

Contact Becky Baisden 

Cell # (850) 384-5717 

 beckyb0814@att.net 
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Cleaning carbon from fouled spark plugs.  

 

Gulf Coast Model ‘A’ Club member Terry Pampel tried an alternative 

method to remove excess carbon buildup from his spark plugs using a torch.   

Terry made a quick youtube video to show how well it works.  Click the 

youtube logo to view it. 

https://www.gilmorecarmuseum.org/discover/partner-museums/model-a-ford-museum-2/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SkyTVyHz0Zg
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MAFCA.com - serving Model A Ford owners since January 1, 1997 
 

The Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. (MAFCA) is dedicated to the res-

toration, preservation and enjoyment of the Ford Model A and AA cars and 

trucks, as manufactured from 1928 through 1931. We are an active, family-

friendly organization whose members share a passion for these historic vehi-

cles, plus other aspects of life in that era, such as fashions. 

MAFCA is a not-for-profit corporation with 

members and local affiliated chapters all over 

the globe. This makes us the largest car club in 

the world dedicated to one make of automo-

bile. We hope you enjoy looking through our 

site, and we invite you to join us!  

Membership in Model A Ford Club of America 

is encouraged. MAFCA Dues are $50.00 and 

should be mailed to MAFCA Headquarters, 

250 South Cypress, LaHabra, CA  90631-5586 

 

For more info visit: https://www.mafca.com/ 

The Traveler newsletter is published for the membership and 

friends of the Gulf Coast Model ‘A’ Club.  Outings are held monthly 

at various locations and times. Views expressed in the Traveler are 

not necessarily those of the Club Officers or MAFCA. Club member-

ship is $30.00 per year and can be mailed to Becky Baisden at: 

GCMAC,  

PO Box 812  

Cantonment, FL 32533  

 

Club dues are $30 per year for individuals or families.  We currently have a member-

ship of 30+ families.   We believe in doing maintenance on the cars, educating our-

selves on the Model ‘A’, fellowship with other members, showing the cars, driving the 

cars locally and on tours and having a great time seeing and driving Model ‘A’ Fords. 

We have fun and would welcome you as a member whether you own a Model A or not. Come join with us in a wonder-

ful hobby that is historical and worthwhile.  You will meet friendly people who are in love with the Model ‘A’ and who 

love to drive, show and talk about these interesting cars. 

 

Permission to copy from this newsletter is granted provided credit is given to the author and publication.  

Our award winning magazine “The 

Restorer” 

Gulf Coast Model ‘A’ Club website: 

  https://www.gulfcoastmodelaclub.net/ 

https://www.mafca.com/
https://www.gulfcoastmodelaclub.net/membership
https://www.gulfcoastmodelaclub.net/

